

Sunday Bulletin – Fifth Sunday of Lent

March 21, 2021 www.saintandrewwright.org 10893 Saint Andrew Road PO Box 125 Wright, Kansas 67882

Pastor: Fr. Ted Stoecklein * email: vicargeneral@dcdiocese.org

* office: 620-227-3363 * Chancery: 620-227-1555

To reserve Parish Center: Mary Smith 225-5523 * outpostdc@gmail.com

Webmaster: Regina Lix * regina.lix@gmail.com

Mass Schedule:

<u>Day</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Feast</u>	<u>Intention</u>
Tuesday	8:00 am		Leonard Flax
Wednesday	8:00 am		Helen Lix
Thursday	8:00 am	The Annunciation of the Lord	Bernie Stegman
Friday	12:00 noon		Norbert & Clara Irsik
Sunday	9:00am	Palm Sunday	Saint Andrew Parish

Confessions: Sunday 8:00-8:30 am

Stations of the Cross and Adoration: Friday at 6:00pm

Ministers Next Sunday, March 28th
Musician: Sister Janice Grochowsky

Lectors: Robert Askew **Cantor**: Sister Jan Roberts

Greeters: Jim and Marilyn Burke

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist: Greg Lix

K of C Rosary Leader: Maurice Bleumer

Giving Report: 3-14-20 Envelopes: \$1,265.00

Loose: \$20.00

Electronic: \$1,265.00



Penance Service will take place on Wednesday, March 24 at 7:00 pm

Finance Council will be Tuesday, March 23 at 6:00 pm **Pastoral Council** will be Tuesday, March 23 at 7:00 pm

Seminarian John Stang's birthday is April 3rd. Should you wish to send him a birthday greeting, his address

is: John Stang 1300 S Steele St. Denver, CO 80210 **The choir** will rehearse for the Triduum liturgies next Sunday, March 28 at 6:30 pm. If anyone would like to add your voice to "make a joyful noise to the Lord," please come to the rehearsal.

This morning, you are invited to the Parish Center to congratulate and celebrate with **Sister Jan who is celebrating her 60th jubilee as a Sister of St. Joseph**. Cake and punch will be served.



There is a sign-up sheet in the vestibule for some of the ministry needs of Holy Week.

A year ago, we were unable to even gather for Holy Week liturgies. This year, we are grateful we can gather together to celebrate the Lord's passion, death and resurrection, yet we still need to be vigilant. The following are some ways we will be balancing safety with celebration.

- Palm Sunday, March 28 Unblessed palms will be available to be picked up as you enter the church. The blessing of palms will take place at the beginning of the liturgy and you will remain in your pew.
- Holy Thursday, April 1 We will wash feet a few feet, but we will ask those who have agreed to have their feet washed to come one-by-one to the entrance of the sanctuary.
- Good Friday, April 2 For the Veneration of the Cross, we will ask folks to approach the cross but to genuflect or bow without touching or kissing the cross.
- We will be able to put holy water in the fonts by the doors at Easter.

Catholic Charities staff members want to help if you are in need as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. Call our helpline at 620-272-0010 or send us an email at COVID19help@CatholicCharitiesSWKS.org. We can help with food assistance, non-food pantry items, tracking down your stimulus check, health insurance paperwork, basic taxes, housing, counseling and other basic living needs.